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The project is needed to address safety issues and the vulnerability of

the existing bridge to earthquakes and severe winds. Retrofitting the

Evergreen Point Bridge and bridge approach structures to address these

issues was not determined to be a viable option under the No Build

Alternative or separately. The bridge has had a number of safety and

maintenance retrofits to date and further retrofits are not feasible due to

structural and pontoon floatation limitations. Hollow columns support the

west approach to the Evergreen Point Bridge, the Portage Bay Bridge,

and on- and off-ramps in Montlake and the Arboretum. These columns

are vulnerable to damage from earthquakes and could not be effectively

retrofitted to accepted seismic protection levels.

The existing bridge also does not have adequate shoulder or lane width

to meet established standards that protect the safety of drivers, as

regulated by FHWA and the Association of American State Highway and

Transportation Officials (AASHTO). Improved shoulders would also

result in improved traffic operations in the SR 520 corridor. The project

would also complete the HOV lane system in the corridor, improving

reliability and efficiency for transit and carpools, and creating incentives

for people to choose an alternative to driving alone. The project would

not add general-purpose lanes. The Preferred Alternative evaluated in

this Final EIS has been designed to minimize SR 520’s footprint as much

as possible while allowing room for HOV lanes and the shoulders

required to satisfy current safety standards regulated by FHWA and the

Association of American State Highway and Transportation Officials

(AASHTO) (see Chapter 2 of the Final EIS for a description of the

Preferred Alternative).

As described in Chapter 1 of the SDEIS and in the Range of Alternatives

and Options Evaluated Report (Attachment 8 to the SDEIS), an

extensive range of alternatives has been evaluated for this project.

Alternative corridors, technologies (e.g. tubes and tunnels), and travel
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modes, as well as many design variations within the existing corridor,

were evaluated as part of the Trans-Lake Washington Study and again

after the initiation of NEPA review in 2000. Chapter 2 of the Final EIS

provides additional information on how alternatives were developed and

evaluated, and why some solutions were determined not to be

reasonable alternatives.

As described in Chapter 1 of the Final EIS, funding for the floating

bridge—the most vulnerable portion of the SR 520, I-5 to Medina

corridor—has been secured, and WSDOT has solicited proposals for

construction of this portion of the project. Chapter 1 also describes

construction sequencing for the project, which allows several years for

full funding to be obtained through a variety of state and federal sources.

Thus, funding and construction of the Medina to SR 202 project does not

preclude the Preferred Alternative or any other alternative for the SR

520, I-5 to Medina project.
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